
 
 

 

 

NATIONAL JOINT COUNCIL OF ACTION 

4, State Entry Road New Delhi–110055 

No.NJCA/2015                                                                          Dated: June 15, 2015 
 
 
All the Members of the NJCA,  
 
Dear Comrades, 

 
Sub: National JCA Meeting held on 8th June  
  
The  National JCA, which met at the Staff Side Office on 8th June, 2015, took note of the fact that  quite a 
few states are yet to hold the State Level Conventions. The meeting also noted that the strike decision 
taken on 28th April, 2015 has not been percolated down to the rank and file of the workers.  The meeting 
wanted the affiliate to realize that the denial of the demand for wage revision to be effective from 
01.01.2014 and the consequent denial of interim relief and the benefit of merger of DA with Pay must be 
viewed very seriously as the said decision will have far reaching consequence.  The Government would 
discard the age old practice of grant of I.R. and merger of DA forever. It has decided to appeal to all the 
affiliates to chalk out independent programmes of actions in the months to come and to carry out the same 
in all seriousness so that the employees become fully aware of the possible outcome of the 7 th CPC. The 
Chairman and Convenor of the National JCA will get in touch with those States, where the convention has 
not been held so far.  The meeting decided to convey to members that the minimum wage computation, in 
the given situation would be on an imaginary basis.  The National JCA was of the opinion that a meeting of 
all office bearers of the participating organizations must be convened at Delhi somewhere in the month of 
July to chalk out  programmes of action to be pursued by the CGEs together.  
 
It was informed at the meeting that both Defence and Railways would be taking their strike ballot and would 
be concluded in the first week of October. The meeting, therefore, decided to advise the other units to chalk 
out progammes of action in July so that an ambience of struggle could be created. The NJCA also took 
note of the painful fact that despite assurances, Government was not convening the National Council and 
Departmental Councils and the JCM has been allowed to become defunct.   
 
The National JCA in conclusion decided to appeal to all affiliates to take concrete steps to invigorate the 
joint movement of the Central Government employees and meet the challenge that is likely to arise on 
receipt of the recommendations of the 7th CPC by creating an atmosphere  of Unity, and determination to 
carry out the call of  indefinite strike action scheduled to commence on 23rd November, 2015..   
 
With greetings, 
 

 


